      Minutes-Stockton Parish Council Meetings: 7.30pm on the 3rd January 2024, Norton Village Hall.
Present:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, John Pigg, Barry Spittle,  Steve Bagnall and Andrew Bennett.

Graham Bould (Clerk). 
1/24. Welcome, Public Session, Partners and Shropshire Councillors update.
There being no Partners or Parishioners present the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
2/24. Apologies for absence: No apologies had been received.
3/24. Declaration of a Casual Vacancy: Cllr David Plant indicated his intention to resign after the meeting from the Parish Council to continue his travelling experiences which had been interrupted during the pandemic. The Chairman led the Parish Councils thanks for all the input over the last five years into the effective running of the Parish Council whilst a member. The next steps in the process would be for Shropshire Council to be advised of the Casual Vacancy and for it to be advertised, if no by-election is called within the stipulated time period then the Parish Council could co-opt.
4/24. Appointment of a Vice Chairman: Members unanimously agreed to the appointment of Cllr Barry Spittle as Vice Chairman of the Parish Council for the remaining municipal year.
5/24. Declarations of Interest: None
6/24. Minutes of the meeting held on the 1st November 2023 .
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 1st November 2023 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
7/24. Clerks Report.
The Clerk updated members on their report highlighting a number of items for note. After clarification from the Police the Smart-water kits are still useable and will be promoted within the newsletter. The Chairman highlighted an increase in wedding usage at Stockton Church, the roof replacement campaign and discussions with Shropshire Wildlife Trust about survey work which would include the village pond in order to provide a management plan for potential external grant funding. Members also agreed to formally thank Chris Lewis and Martin Jones for the Christmas Tree lighting which looked very good.
8/24. Planning Applications.
23/05009/VAR: Hundred House, Bridgnorth Road, Norton – variation of condition No2 to planning permission of the 7/11/23. No Objections.
23/04960/LBC: Apley Estate Office, Norton – replacement windows. No Objections.
9/24. Newsletter: The copy deadline for the Spring edition is the 31st January 2024. A new volunteer has joined the editorial team and there remains a few items still to be resolved to enable the project to run smoothly. 
10/24. Village Hall report: The Village Hall remains quiet during this period. The Management Committee is looking for help to fund in a variety of smoke and heat alarms required within the property at a cost of £1,800. Members requested more information about the project before agreeing any form of grant aid.
11/24. Highways and Footpaths: A number of potholes and repairs have been completed via 'fix my street' although the junction of Cheswardine Lane and the A442 needs to be re-reported.
12/24. Jubilee Play Park: The bi-monthly site inspection carried out by Cllr B Spittle was tabled, agreed and a hard copy is held on file. The bin has been emptied and two grant applications have been submitted. The first to Veolia Envirogrant for the willow sculpture, the second to Shropshire Council for some mixed fruit tree for a small community orchard. Members also considered the potential of the purchase of outside gym equipment and agreed the idea should be raised in the next newsletter to see if Parishioners would have an interest in this type of provision before any decision is made.
13/24. Inspections: The bus shelter has been swept and bin emptied. The defibrillator is faulty and the most likely cause of the fault is the battery or pads. Advice has been provided and whilst both fictions are being investigated the equipment has been taken off line until resolved. 
14/24. Finance.
1. Members unanimously agreed a precept of £6,128.00 for 2024/25 an increase of £500.00 on 2023/24 to allow for continued improvements and support for projects across the Parish that are already underway and continue to develop. Updates were also tabled on the present position in terms of the Bank Reconciliation and Budget positions. 
2. The Parish Council agreed the following items of expenditure, the account stands at £8,019.89.before any additional adjustments have been made for the commitments below, additional income and any direct payments from the account. Cllr Steve Bagnall agreed to be the Parish Councils third back up signature for cheques.

	100373
	Winwood Contractors (hedge cutting)
	£120.00

	100374
	DM Payroll Services (payroll)
	£45.00

	100375
	Mr & Mrs Lockley (refurbishment electric)
	£50.00

	100376
	CAB (grant)
	£50.00

	100377
	Severn Hospice (grant)
	£50.00

	100378
	Macmillan Cancer (grant)
	£50.00

	100379
	Shropshire Mind (grant)
	£50.00

	100380
	Norton Village Hall Committee (room hire)
	£90.00


15/24. To agree any items for a future agenda. Cllr Andrew Bennett reported back on the recent conference attended on the 17/11/23 which asked that local councils place biodiversity on their agendas for further discussion along with local action.
Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 6th March 2024, 7.30pm Norton Village Hall.

Dates for 2024/25 also agreed: 1st May, 3rd July, 4th September, 6th November 2024 and the 8th January (precept), 5th March and 7th May 2025
Meeting closed at 8.40pm 


Chairman………………………………………………… 
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